

MINUTES FROM EDGTON VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE MEETING 27th February 2024

PRESENT:

Chris Harris-Chair Peter Whapham - Treasurer/Vice Chair. Michelle Simpson-Secretary, Bob Lawson, Alice O'Brain, Fiona Harding-Jones, Liz Begley,

APOLOGIES: Janet Cobb, Gilli Coston.

WELCOME: Chris Harris.

Minutes from the last meeting dated 12th December agreed & signed.

TREASURERS REPORT:

Balance: £10,1254. (Peter has a cash float)

Money in: £65 Bowls for January, £52 Bowls for February, £30 church donation for use of hall.

Outgoings:£69.97 Electricity DD, £80 Boiler repair, £25 window cleaner (external windows)

Peter raised the concern of making large payments for when we make improvements as we do not have a bank card for the account.

Another concern is the account being closed by the bank.

Peter will order oil as we are down to a quarter of a tank.

MATTERS ARISING:

Alan Roberts has the VH sign, Michelle to approach Alan to see what is happening regarding whether it can be saved or needs replacing.

Gift Aid to be looked into.

Maintenance binder to be purchased by Chris, an itinerary of items will be logged and all relevant information regarding the hall to be logged for future reference.

Check location of septic tank.

BOOKINGS:

Church/VH event-Jumble Sale 25th May

Church event-Fashion show 14th June.

EVENTS:

12th April Quiz Night

Car wash & Breakfast 12th May

25th May Jumble Sale

May Cake & Carpark 26th May

Cake & Carpark 30th June

Cake & Carpark 28th July

Summer BBQ August (date to be confirmed)

Cake & Carpark 25th August

Car wash & Breakfast 15th September

Cake & Carpark 29th September

Curry Night 25th October

Quiz Night 15th November

Poetry & Pie night 14th December

Wreath Making? Date TBC December.

Talks paid for by Precept money. Dates TBC

Alice to privately hire the hall for felt making class. Date TBC

Gilli would like to host a Euro's and pub night date TBC for June.

A.O.B

Chris to look into BT Internet & TV License.

Roles to be filled:

Grants Organiser- Gilli may have contacts who can help.

Advertising- Liz volunteered to help with our advertising.

Bookings Clerks- Chris & Michelle will be main points of contact. Name of contact to be changed in the Deanery Mag.

Repairs-Bob Lawson.

Gilli's Daughter has kindly offered to look at our website and make a few tweaks.
New Poster needed for the notice board to advertise the hall.
Ingrid Tozer to be removed from the charitable trustees list, Liz, Fiona and Gilli to be added.
Keys for Gilli, Fiona and Liz to be purchased.
New cleaning rota to be organised for the next meeting.

CLEANING ROTA

MARCH: Chis & Alice.

DONM: 21st March 7pm. (Please note the change of day to Thursday and later time to normal)

Meeting closed at 19.05